
Open Doors / Youth Reengagement February News 
Washington Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction sent this bulletin at 02/18/2022 12:05 PM PST 
You are receiving this email because you opted to receive information from OSPI about this topic. Manage your subscriptions. 
Having trouble viewing this email? View it as a Web page. 

 

 

 

• State Testing in Open Doors 

• Graduation requirement emergency waivers (GREW)  

• Leaders of Learning Alternatives (LOLA) Focus Area Network 

• COVID-19 Student Survey 

• Resources and Upcoming Events 

 

 

State Testing in Open Doors 

Do Open Doors students need to take state assessments?  
Generally, speaking, no. Here are considerations around testing: 

• Most students entering Open Doors have already already taken the state SBA assessments, as 
they are administered at the 10th grade level.  

• Passing state assessments is not required for high school graduation or graduation pathways. 

• Districts are responsible for meeting a 95% level of participation for state assessment of all 10th 
grade students who are eligible to test, according to their graduation cohort. 

Benefits of testing Open Doors students:  

• Provides the student with an opportunity to meet the ELA and/or math graduation pathway(s). 

• Gives you an estimate of skills so that student growth goals can be set. 

• If the student passes a test, it's an IAP. 

• Some districts will approve high school credit for passing tests (if allowed per school board policy). 

• For the rare 10th grade Open Doors student (since they have to be 16 by September 1 to enter 
Open Doors), their participation benefits district and program participation data.  

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/subscriber/new
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be#link_2
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be#link_6
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be#link_4
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be#link_5
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAOSPI/bulletins/30904be#link_3


Work with your district assessment director in order to coordinate any assessments given, including any 
accommodations for those for students who have a documented need, per their IEP.  

 

Graduation requirement emergency waivers (GREW)  

For the graduating classes of 2020 through 2022, emergency waivers have given students much-needed 
flexibility to earn their high school diploma.   
Video these segments from GREW webinar   

• 6:54 – 13:00  Overview and reminder of “the GREW who, what, and how” 

• 25:30 – 28:20  Confirming “post-secondary preparation” requirement 

Read more about the waivers on SBE's blog  

 

Leaders of Learning Alternatives (LOLA) Focus Area Network 

The purpose of the LOLA Focus Area Network is to support collaboration between ESDs and OSPI/OSSI 
to organize and support regional networks for alternative learning leaders, including: 1) Advancing 
understanding of best practices; 2) Collaborating with, and learning from colleagues, as well as ESD/OSPI 
partners; 3) Exploring tools for establishing equity-based, anti-racist, and student-centered school 
communities; 4) Learning strategies for strengthening data use to inform continuous improvement and 
system change; and 5) supporting regional reengagement programming. 
Overarching Goals for Leaders of Learning Alternative Network 

• Maintain, increase, diversify attendance LOLA meetings to provide networking opportunities. 

• Use evidence-based practices as a guide to assess progress and guide PD offerings. 

• Examine equity relative to processes/practices and student outcomes. 

• Support and enhance regional reengagement programming. 

Location/Contact  Qtr 1   Qtr 2   Qtr 3   Qtr 4  

ESD 101 / Dianna Harrington 
dharrington@esd101.net 
All meetings are 9:00-10:30 am 
Register through PDEnroller 

10/5 11/16 2/22 4/26 

ESD 113 / Russ Rice 
rrice@esd113.org 
All meetings are 7:30 – 9:00 am 
via Russ’s Zoom link 

10/14  12/9 2/10 3/31 

ESD 121 / Arthur Dennis 
adennis@psesd.org 
All meetings are 9:00-10:30 am 

  11/17 2/22 4/19 

ESD 123 / Lori Scott/Seth Johnson 
lscott@esd123.org 
sejohnson@psd1.org 
All meetings are 9:00-10:30 am 
https://psd1-org.zoom.us/j/87319318310 

8/23 10/25 2/28 4/25 

Statewide PD Network 
(Hosted by ESD 123, OSPI and AWSP) 
sejohnson@psd1.org 

9/27 11/22 
1/24 
3/21 

5/23 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3Dg-E1nDECAjU&data=04%7C01%7CLiz.Quayle%40k12.wa.us%7Cae11aa52df9947b784cf08d9f231ed6a%7Cb2fe5ccf10a546feae45a0267412af7a%7C0%7C0%7C637807118515264846%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=FpwjCV5MkbdH%2FWDkoFOpiCCejPGKifiTFQAiRHJkJwA%3D&reserved=0
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAyMDMuNTI4NTk2MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NiZS53YS5nb3YvbmV3cy9ncmFkdWF0aW9uLXJlcXVpcmVtZW50LWVtZXJnZW5jeS13YWl2ZXJzIn0.1MA-N16dxFoCt-f91y19wiASNQBHABl1aL44G-likbU/s/515345820/br/126120248623-l
mailto:dharrington@esd101.net
https://www.pdenroller.org/catalog/event/136875
mailto:rrice@esd113.org
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fesd113.zoom.us%2Fj%2F9748379893&data=04%7C01%7Cdixie.grunenfelder%40k12.wa.us%7C9e4d7d70e550449b75c808d97c6fd31e%7Cb2fe5ccf10a546feae45a0267412af7a%7C0%7C0%7C637677642005808684%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=nVdp4xWj4PtzJADhz0OnEelXVu7eY9%2BxNhtWyekalUk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:adennis@psesd.org
mailto:lscott@esd123.org
mailto:sejohnson@psd1.org
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpsd1-org.zoom.us%2Fj%2F87319318310&data=04%7C01%7CDixie.Grunenfelder%40k12.wa.us%7C5c941083ff624a2bc21f08d9e751d64f%7Cb2fe5ccf10a546feae45a0267412af7a%7C0%7C0%7C637795160953083799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gAVj%2FCmXnVzhnbJ8M2TkSfYIXUaTuQI1fsdo%2FOHx5ZA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sejohnson@psd1.org


dixie.grunenfelder@k12.wa.us 
gina@awsp.org 
All meetings are 9:00-10:30 am 
https://psd1-org.zoom.us/j/87319318310 

  

 

 

COVID-19 Student Survey 

There is still time to register and administer the COVID-19 Student Survey; 
Impacts and Implications on Student Learning and Well-Being. 
This free, anonymous survey for students in grades 6 to 12, provides 
students the opportunity to share their thoughts, feelings and behaviors 
about school and life during the pandemic. 

 

 

It should take students 15 to 20 minutes to complete and schools will get their results from the 
survey in April. 
The survey asks questions like: 

• In the past school year, how often have you felt a sense of belonging at your school? 

• If you have been absent in the last 30 days, please select the reasons why you have been absent. 

• Think back over this school year so far. How often did feel the schoolwork you were assigned was 
meaningful and important? 

• In the past school year, how often have you felt safe at school? 

You can find all the questions that are asked on the survey here. 
Schools can register now and get the survey link right away to share with their students. Schools have 
until February 28th to administer the survey to their students. 
If you have any questions, please contact Emily Maughan; Emily.Maughan@k12.wa.us 360-725-6030. 

 

Reminder to Claim Your Additional OSSI Funds by Feb. 28 

Additional iGrants Funds 
Additional funds are available for schools and programs with existing iGrants in form packages 871, 873 
and 874 - those identified as eligible for comprehensive and comprehensive graduation rate supports per 
the 2017 WSIF. The funds are purposed to support the priority goals of the school’s improvement plan. 
The deadline to claim these funds is February 28. 
All you need to do is create a budget revision to claim the additional money – no new application is 
necessary. After February 28, all unapplied for additional funds will be redistributed and no longer 
available. 

mailto:dixie.grunenfelder@k12.wa.us
mailto:gina@awsp.org
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpsd1-org.zoom.us%2Fj%2F87319318310&data=04%7C01%7CDixie.Grunenfelder%40k12.wa.us%7C5c941083ff624a2bc21f08d9e751d64f%7Cb2fe5ccf10a546feae45a0267412af7a%7C0%7C0%7C637795160953083799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gAVj%2FCmXnVzhnbJ8M2TkSfYIXUaTuQI1fsdo%2FOHx5ZA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-safety/covid-19-student-survey
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-safety/covid-19-student-survey
https://www.k12.wa.us/sites/default/files/public/ossi/k12supports/healthyyouthsurvey/pubdocs/WA_CSS_2.0_Survey_Questions.pdf
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwacovidstudentsurvey.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cjenna.millett%40k12.wa.us%7Cbd03bae75afd4133d75708d9efe0379a%7Cb2fe5ccf10a546feae45a0267412af7a%7C0%7C0%7C637804568558215124%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=cS5Md2WkJ%2BzxTD7mfAkjis3v9a6gcvybKR8n4v7AH0U%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Emily.Maughan@k12.wa.us


For more details or questions, contact Mary Adams, OSSI Continuous Improvement Program Supervisor 
at mary.adams@k12.wa.us or (360) 764-0198. 

 

Resources and Upcoming Events 

• Washington Association for Learning Alternatives (WALA) The WALA Spring Conference is 
happening on February 24-26, 2022 in Spokane. Sessions are scheduled for Open Doors 
topics! Register here. Walk-in registrations accepted. 

• GATE Equity Webinar Series - Regular monthly webinars. Information and registration available 
through the GATE website. 

 
Visit the OSPI Open Doors/Reengagement Website 

Past Newsletters: 
Check our website for previous years' newsletter topics. 

 

Contact us! 

 

 

 

Liz Quayle, 
M.A.Ed, NBCT 
ALE and Reengagement Compliance Manager 
Email Liz 
360-688-8104  

 

 
Mandy Paradise, 
M.Ed 
Open Doors 
Program Supervisor 
Email Mandy 
360-789-3949 

 

 

 

ALL STUDENTS PREPARED FOR POST-SECONDARY PATHWAYS, CAREERS, 
AND CIVIC ENGAGEMENT. 
Led by State Superintendent Chris Reykdal, OSPI oversees K-12 public education in 
Washington state. Our mission is to provide funding, resources, tools, data and technical 
assistance that enable educators to ensure students succeed in our public schools, are 
prepared to access post-secondary training and education, and are equipped to thrive in 
their careers and lives. 
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